BISHOP'S HOUSE, 264, CELLIERS STREET,

PRETORIA.

TELEPHONE 2-2142

April 27th 1956

Mrs Baber
Boschdraai
P.O. Bwenty four Rivers
via Vaalwater
N. Tvl.

Dear Mrs Baber,

Thank you for your letter. I was glad to learn that St John's the Baptist Church has again been beautified with a lovely new carpet, given by your father and brother. I shall look forward to seeing this when I visit you in June. It is not usual to issue faculties for carpets, curtains and other soft furnishings, which though they may have a life of 50 years and even more, do in the end wear out. It is only articles which are altogether permanent that require a faculty.

I hope that you are all fit and well.

Yours very sincerely,

+1342622.